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Good morning Supervisors,

My name is Robert Leonard. | live at 139 Stanislaus Ave., Ventura CA 93004. | am writing to
urge you to reject the Election Advisory Committee proposal.

Ventura County's elections are already safe, secure and honest. If established, the goal of this
Election Advisory Committee will be to cast doubt on the protections provided for in the Voters
Choice Act. Formation of this committee is a waste of time and only caters to a small group of
election deniers who are misinformed about the processes and protections we have in place.
Fight back and make your voice heard. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Robert Leonard
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